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ROOM AT THE TOP
ooms with kitchen facilities available for hire at The Hurst Methodist

Church.
Ideal for children's parties etc. Moderate charges.

Contact Brian Moores on 787442

KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY
Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray specially for people in a
different area of the village and its surroundings. During June we think of, and pray
for people living in: -

W/c June  7th Acres Crescent
W/c June 14th Beechview Road
W/c June 21st  Hunters Hill and Dodgsley Drive
W/c June 28th  Higher Heyes Drive

We invite you to add your own prayers



Dear Readers

Summer is nearly here, although it is still quite cold, but gardens
everywhere are looking very colourful.  During this month and in July
several gardens in Kingsley will be open to the public to raise funds
for various charities.   If anyone would like to write a report or send
me a picture of their garden open day please send it to me and I will
put them in the next edition.
Our quarterly local produce market will be on 13th June, can’t
believe how quickly this excellent market comes round.
The Kingsley Theatre Group have a few seats still available for Barnum on
6th August and for The Girls on 18th January, both events will be an
excellent night out.
There are also plenty of other events in the village, see the ads for The
Institute and for The Community Association.  Also the St John’s summer
fete.  There is something for everyone.

Finally, I would just like to remind everyone that there will not be a
magazine in August.  Therefore if anyone wishes to advertise an
event being held during August or September, I need your ads by the
21st June for inclusion in the July edition.

Elizabeth

Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
by email to - ewilsonsecretarial@yahoo.co.uk

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk



On 31st March KCA held their AGM at the centre. At this meeting accounts
were presented which have now been submitted to The Charity
Commission. The accounts for 2014 show an income of £14801.82 and
expenditure of £13342.92 giving a surplus for the year of £1458.90. At the
end of 2014 KCA bank accounts showed deposits of £15077.48. If anyone
would like a full copy of the accounts then please contact a committee
member.
KCA has benefitted from the installation of solar panels and a programme
of centre improvements to reduce energy costs over the last few years.
Usage of The Centre has increased due to the efforts of the current
committee. New ideas and events are always welcome, and if anyone
would like to get involved with a single event or on a longer term basis then
please get in touch.
Tuesday 2nd, 9th,16th,23rd  June    Yoga Classes 6pm-7.30pm. 7.30-9pm
Wednesday 3rd, 10th, 17th,24th JuneTai-Chi class 1.30pm-2.30pm
Wednesday 3rd June Kingsley W I      7.30pm
Thursday 4th, 11th, 18th,25th June Yoga class      1.30pm-2.30pm.
Thursday 4th, 11th,18th, 25th June KU17’s
Kingsley Transition Initiative markets will take place, 9.30am to 1.00pm
on Saturdays  13th June, 26th September and 5th December
Kingsley Players put on their wonderful and popular performances
throughout the year.
The Centre now has a scintillating dance floor – its a fabulous venue
for a party, be it  Birthday,  Anniversary, Retirement or
Wedding Celebrations. Children’s Parties are particularly popular!
It is not just the place to go to for a big function; we have occasional
individual bookings, for example for model plane flying,  or rock band
practise.
So there is potentially something there of interest for everyone : it is
truly a Centre for the Community.

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY:
Chairman’s Party Evening:  Wed. 16th Dec. 2015

Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20.  Contact
Elizabeth Batey, Booking Secretary, 788788 or embatey@msn.com



Litter Pick Update

The May litter pick had 8 of our team collect 8 bags of litter.   Thank you to
those who pick up litter and help to keep our village tidy. The next litter
picks will be on Saturday 6th June an Saturday 11th July.
Could you give an hour once a month to help keep our village clean and
tidy?
We will start at 10.00 am at the Community Centre.
New helpers are always welcome. We provide all the equipment needed.
Eila Birtwistle – Litter pick co-ordinator.

KINGSLEY ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH CHURCH

Vicar. Revd. Pete. Rugen. 01928 787180
Curate. Revd. Hilary Merrington 01928 788087

June 4  10:00 Holy Communion
June 7 09:30 Holy Communion
June 14  09:30 Morning Service
June 21  09:30 Holy Communion
   11:15 All Age Service
June 25  10:00 Holy Communion
June 28  10:00 Holy Communion(at Crowton)
   18:30 Encounter

ALL ARE VERY WELCOME

Open Garden Event on Saturday, 6th June, 2015

Please do come and join us to take ‘Tea and Cakes’ in our little garden, in aid of
the hospice, at any time between 2.00 p.m. and 5.00 p.m.

at 18, Beech View Road, Kingsley, WA6 8DG

In aid of The Hospice of The Good Shepherd, Backford, Chester.

For more information please contact Marian Cheetham on 07976886212



Kingsley Bookworms – May 2015

We had 11 people at our May meeting when we talked about “Tuesdays with
Morrie” by Mitch Albom. We scored it 4.08 out of 5 (very precise!). This month
we are reading Cuckoo's Calling by Robert Galbraith. The next meeting will be on
Thursday 4th June at the Red Bull, starting at 7.30pm.

During June we will be reading “Necessary Lies” by Diane Chamberlain for
discussion on July 2nd.

We decided on Laurie Lee for the July book (to be discussed August 6th). The main
book is “Cider with Rosie” although a few people were keen to read Laurie Lee’s
the trilogy of “Cider with Rosie”, “As I walked out One Midsummer Morning” and

“A Moment of War”.

Our meetings follow a pattern, starting with a discussion about last month’s book
and then a chat about books we enjoy and recommend. Then we decide what to
read next which is always great fun.

I look forward to our next meeting which I hope will be as much fun as all the
others! Everyone is welcome to come along.

If you want more information, please contact me on vgwillim@coach-work.co.uk
or call me on 01928 789098.

BEWARE OF SCAMMERS

A Kingsley resident has got into contact with PCSO Phil Brandreth and
would like residents to be aware that they were victim to an attempted fraud
which they have reported to their bank and action fraud. The company
called up the residents claiming to be ‘Talk Talk’ and stated that there were
software problems and they would like to reimburse the resident and
compensate them. The company kept the resident on the phone for over an
hour. They require bank account details over the phone to proceed with the
call and compensation. If you have any calls like this please report it as
soon as possible to PCSO Brandreth on



THANK YOU

Ursula Martin would sincerely like to thank all her friends, neighbours
and people in Kingsley for their support and kindness during her
recent illness.

Steady progress is being made and Ursula will always be grateful to
everyone involved.



George Killip

At the end of January Kingsley said goodbye to one its oldest and best known
residents. George Killip who would have celebrated his hundredth birthday on
the 17th May, died on the 29th January and was buried in Kingsley cemetery
on Friday, 6th February after a funeral service at the Hurst Chapel.

George was born the seventh in a family of 7 boys and 3 girls, on the Isle of
Man, of which he was very proud. He and Myra visited the island often, their
last visit being in September last year when their grandson, Peter, took them
over for a week. At 15, responding to an advertisement for the army, he
‘Joined the Army to see the World’, adding 2 years on to his age in order to do
so, and served for 7 years. He did travel, stationed at different places in India
and then in the Khyber Pass, before being put through a teacher training
course after which he taught in the Regimental School for 18 months. In 1938
he was presented with the famous 50shilling Hepworth suit and £1 for every
year of service i.e. £8 in his case.

In September,1939  he was called up again from his job in Liverpool to join the
87th Field Regiment and mobilised at the Abbey Arms in Delamere. At this
point his long connection with Kingsley began, when he and a friend stopped
to ask a young Myra Eaton from Hind Cottage in Top Lane the way to the pub.
They were married in 1941, shortly before George’s embarkation for India and
Burma via Cape Town & Madagascar. He returned 4 years later, having
survived movements to and fro to Persia, Baghdad, Damascus, Cairo, Algiers,
Sicily. He went from Iraq to Palestine to take up his commission as Captain.
George and Myra then got to know each other. He returned to the Civil Service
in Chester and, after gaining a diploma in Vocational Training, was appointed
as Youth Employment Officer with Cheshire Education Department in 1948.
He remained in this job till 1965, when he was seconded to the  Overseas
Development and assigned to the Windward Islands (they had to look them up
in the atlas!) to make recommendations about the employment of young
people. They were based in St Lucia and a new, very different phase in the life
of the family, which now included their daughter, Deborah, began.

. George found very few resources available and youth unemployment was
between 70 and 80%. With the help of Rotarians worldwide he managed to get
things going and two years later a vocational training college was set up in St
Lucia. He founded the first Rotary Club there where there are now three.  Myra
decided to provide some work for the girls by starting up a perfumery, creating
local perfumes and toiletries. They loved the life on the island so George
decided against going back to his job in Cheshire, and joined Myra at the
perfumery.  They stayed in St Lucia till they retired back to Hind Cottage in
Kingsley in the seventies.



Since then he and Myra have led very active lives, playing golf at Sandiway,
travelling,  gardening, entertaining friends, playing bridge, watching their two
grandsons grow up and of course George  continued as an active member of
Runcorn Rotary Club, which, just before he died, had decided to name a new
cup The George Killip Trophy in recognition of his 68 years membership. Now
it will be known as The George Killip Memorial Trophy.

George was also SAAFA’s Appeals Director in the area for some time and
Chairman of the Lewis Carroll Society in Daresbury. He continued to be active ,
always replying to any enquiry as to how he was with the words ‘First Class’,
till last December when he fell and broke his collar-bone – very nearly ‘100
and Not Out’!

We all miss you, George.

News from Kingsley Cricket Club
The season is now in full swing with all our teams in action – and a record number
of junior players being coached and playing for the Club.

We have some dates for your diary in addition to our weekend fixtures if you’d like
to come along and support your local club:

11 June – Local Schools Kwik Cricket Competition (10-4)

12 June – BBQ from 6.30 (with junior coaching as usual)

14 June – Kingsley CC XI Vs Cheshire Cobras Visually Impaired Team

3 July – BBQ and Junior Awards night from 6.30

As well as these days we also have senior training from 6pm every Tuesday – new
players always welcome

Our main fundraising event is our annual beer festival: 18 & 19 SEPTEMBER

There are great opportunities to sponsor this event – the money we raise helps us
provide an extensive programme of cricket – both coaching and matches.

As well as our senior games a typical week might see3 or 4 junior games plus
Friday night coaching – the beer festival is essential to help us maintain our
facilities, train coaches and provide equipment – so please come along, bring your
friends and think about sponsoring a barrel.

We also need your support in publicising the festival and the Club – so please
follow us on Twitter (@kccscores) and like us on facebook
(www.facebook.com/KingsleyCricketClub).

You can get in touch with us at any time via our website: www.





KINGSLEY THEATRE GROUP
THE GIRLS

Monday 18th January 2016
At The Lowry, Salford Quays
Discounted ticket price £34.50

Transport £13

A new musical based on Calendar Girls
By Gary Barlow and Tim Firth

BARNUM
Thursday 6th August 2015

At The Lowry Salford Quays
Discounted ticket price £41.50

Transport £13.00

A few seats remaining
Contact Ray Wilson on 01928 787678

                              .



Kingsley Garden Club
2015 - 2016 Season - Monday Evening Talks

2015
14th September 2015 Jack Swan  Beauty of Trees and Shrubs
 Advice from a leading arborist in charge of the Jodrell Bank Arboretum

12th October 2015  Peter Cordall Alpine & Rock Plants Transform
your gardens into alpine slopes, learn more about these wonderful plants

9th November 2015  Judy Popley  Gardens well worth a visit A look
at gardens not necessarily familiar, lesser known and Northern, but well
worth a visit
14th December 2015 No meeting

2016
11th January 2016  Marguerite Hughes Planning & Designing borders
for colour & scent Get your gardens ready for 2016 with colour and
wonderful scents

8th February 2016  Jane Allison   A Countryside Walk Wild
flowers and plants revealed, take a walk on the wild side

14th March 2016  Plantagogo - Vicky A Passion for Heucheras
If you have never grown Heucheras then this may change your mind

11th April 2016  Terry Walton  Allotment Doctor BBC radio
personality gives us advice and you need not even have an allotment!

FREE

4 Everest double glazing units available free to a good home.  May
be sutable for cold frames.

If interested please  ring Chris on 01928 20788823



KNVI June News

We were all delighted at how well the Open Day went on 4th May. The
weather, food and company were all good and we would like to thank all
those who helped and attended.
Sir Alan Waterworth , a former Patron said he was very pleased to see
progress and support thus far.
There were many reasons for the day : we wanted to welcome you to the
Institute;  to show off the facilities;  and to listen to what you had to say.  In
light of this there are some changes we would like to make.
Friends will now have the  offer of training sessions for Bowls on a Monday
afternoon and at the weekend by arrangement,  at no extra cost (for others,
£2.50 and you will need to book).
Friends will now be able to play tennis at no extra cost (others £2.50, you
will need to book)
Friends’ children under 16 : no charge to use any of the facilities but they
must be accompanied by an adult.
We hope these changes meet with your approval.  We are having a
Barbecue, bowls and Rusty racquets tennis (fun for rusty players) on 20th
June. We hope to see you there .
Kind regards
The Trustees

Midsummer Barbecue:
Bowls, Tennis and Bar from 5pm
Music and food 7pm onwards
Tickets from John Fleet 01928 787 930
Bookings :
Bowls and room hire Steve Roberts 01928 788 186
Tennis Elizabeth Batey 01928 788 788

FRODSHAM & DISTRICT CHORAL SOCIETY

Saturday July 4th

Frodsham Community Centre, Fluin Lane, Frodsham.

The choir will be singing Harold Darke's 'As the Leaves Fall',John Ireland's
'Greater Love Hath no man', Michael Williams 'Everyone Sang' and a
medley of songs from the era, and an excerpt from  'Journey's End'  acted
out with local violinist Daniel Axworthy playing the violin.

Tickets £10 from Dandelion, Church Street, Frodsham
from June Ross on 07906942864 or Ros Rowe on 01928 733247



NCK Mothers’ Union

Just one last word about Phoenix House - All the items were delivered to
their offices and they really were appreciated. One family was moving out
from the ‘Safe House’ on the Friday and was able to make use of a
selection of the items. The Mothers’ Union and the Parishioners were
sincerely thanked and on behalf of us all I have agreed to be a contact for
specific items needed. My appeals to you will be put in this magazine.
Please see the Thank you letter from Phoenix house in the Pharmacy.

Moving on - We had our talk from Mr Armitage about Occupational Therapy
and his approach to working with people suffering from Dementia.  It was
reassuring to hear about the support and training he feels is needed for
carers.  We all left feeling as though if we were ever unfortunate enough to
suffer from this disease, that we and our carers would come under his care.

Our visit to Anglesey had to be postponed - for  a very good reason - the
chosen date clashed with Christian Aid week and performances by
members of the Weaver Valley Choir.  It is nice our members are so active!

Our next meeting, May 28th, at the NCK centre, is to be a balance of sheer
fun and planning ahead.  We are to hold a games evening and are to
launch the knitting patterns for Operation Christmas Child.  If you have time
and inclination to knit some items for this Christmas appeal we will be
launching in the Autumn, please contact me on 01928 732508.  Many
hands make light work!

Of course we have another visit planned - Manley Knoll Gardens are being
opened especially for us on June 2nd, we will appreciate this privileged
opportunity.   Let us hope the sun is shining.

Pam Owens









The Hurst Souperstars
Soup lunch

Monday 8th June
Noon to 1.00pm

*******************
Home-made Soups, Puddings

Tea and coffee
- only £2.50 all in.
*******************

All proceeds this month in aid of “Tiny Steps”.  Do please come along.
If you have not been before you will be warmly welcomed and enjoy a
friendly chat whilst eating delicious home made food.  This is for all

young and older people including “ladies who lunch”.



@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
4.30                  – 6-00 pm on Thursday 4th June

FOOD GLORIOUS FOOD!!
An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option

will always be available.
Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are wel-

come to help cover costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

Plus activities for all ages. Please note –We now have specific activities for
older children. Rounded off with songs, puppets and worship time, full of inter-

action and fun.
It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.

Messy Church is your Church!!!
Please come promptly at 4.30pm

If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is



WI News

With the recent news that the Duchess of Cambridge has recently joined her local
WI in Norfolk, what about you Ladies out there in  their 30s and 40s giving it a go
by joining  your local group  here in KINGSLEY!!
The WI has an enormous amount to offer locally, nationally and internationally and
younger members will bring fresh ideas to ensure that this prestigious and
influential organisation continues to serve modern woman. So feel free to visit any
of our meetings held on  the first Wednesday of the month; you will be most
welcome.
So here's briefly what we have been up to lately.
Our Bowlers have been out practising at the Village Institute receiving some
helpful hints from some of the much more skilled villagers! The Walkers failed to
meet up this month but in April walked the new Oakmere Way enjoying some
refreshment halfway at Stoneycroft Nursery ( + a wee bit of retail therapy !! ). The
Book Club plans to read The Girl on the Train by Paula Hawkins.
The speakers were very much enjoyed at our regular meetings. In April  we were
inspired to make more use of our Garden Space and this month our Speaker 'a once
fat and stressed Banker ' gave an entertaining account of her life on the ocean as a
Cruise Ship Speaker!
Also very much enjoyed was a viewing of Bernard Shaws '' Man and Superman "
by way of Theatre Live at Runcorn Cinema where we shall shortly return to view
Puccini's  opera "La Boheme"
We continue celebrating the founding of our Cheshire Federation by attending
various events such as a  evening full of music, songs  and laughter put on by the
Weaver Valley Choir! We have yet to look forward to other celebrations one at
Gawsworth Hall and a Local Garden Party kindly hosted by Chris Woulds ......a lot
of delicious cakes will be consumed that's for sure!
Our next meeting  on June 3rd at 7. 30pm promises to be most amusing as a Jean
Finney shares memorable moments from Joyce Grenfell's life. Visitors are always
welcome.

N.B Our  stamp collection  to raise money for Country Women Worldwide  is still
ongoing. We would appreciate if more stamps( provided they have at least  a cm
border) could be donated to this worthy cause by handing them to any WI  member
or to Anita Molyneux at Kingsley cottage Town Well.....thank you .



WELCOME FROM ST. LUKE’S CATHOLIC CHURCH FRODSHAM

Parish Administrator Fr. Isidore Madueke
Mass times:
Saturday (Vigil) 6.00 pm
Sunday   10.00 am
Week days  9.30 am (Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri)
    Morning Prayer is said before each Mass at 9.15 am
     6.15 pm (Tuesday).

Feasts in June
Sun.7th.  The Body &Blood of Christ
Fri.12th.   The Sacred Heart of Jesus
Sat. 13th.  The Immaculate Heart of Mary
Wed.24th.  The Birth of John The Baptist
Sun.28th.  Ss. Peter&Paul, Apostles

Further details from stlukesparish.org.uk



WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST Chapel
Minister:  Revd Steve Santry

Sunday 7th June
10.00am Morning Worship: Revd S. Santry
6.30 pm  at Blakelees  Chapel : Revd S. Santry

Sunday 14th June
8:15am- Holy Communion at The Hurst ;Revd D. Goodwin
10.00 am- All Age Worship: Mrs B. Braisdell
6.30pm at  Blakelees Chapel : Mr M. Barnard

Sunday   21st June
10:00am Morning Worship: Rev C. Dutton
6.30pm  at Blakelees Chapel : Mr P.Garner

Sunday 28th June
10:00am -  Morning Worship: Prof J.Ford
6.30pm  at Blakelees Chapel : Mr M. Smyth

All are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the children!
There is a Sunday school for children, which those who presently attend, really do
enjoy!





The short walk, on 29 April was a five miler starting from the Plough at Whitegate.
A novel route took us through Foxtwist Green, past the back of Petty pool, return-
ing along the Whitegate Way. A dozen or so of us enjoyed the walk and the meal
afterwards.

The Long Walk, on 12 May, was from Tegg's Nose Country Park, to the east of
Macclesfield. In elevated, rolling countryside we followed a route eastward to
Chapel House Farm, then northward towards Lamaload reservoir, returning finally
along a section of the Gritstone Way. After dropping off our rucksacks at the cars,
we explored Teggs Nose, with its historic quarry and distant views. Returning we
passed through a field full of wild pansies. 8.5 miles in all.  After a short shower
the rest of the day was blustery, which helped to keep us cool on the hill climbs

 'We came across this curious signpost,indicating 'This Way', 'That Way',
and 'The Other Way'.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks
 each month: on the second Tuesday there
is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a
packed lunch); on the last Wednesday a
short walk of approximately 5 miles with a
coffee break and pub lunch. We meet at the
Community Centre at 9.30am (Note however an earlier start of 9.00am for
the long walks from May to September). Information on the walks
programme may be found on the Walking Club page of the Kingsley Village
website.  For more information tel. 788132 (short walks), 788068 (long
walks).

Kingsley Walking Group



Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295





GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson

 07791414919 or
01606-624364



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860





Freelance Hairdresser

Specialist in cutting,
colouring & styling

Call for an appointment or free
consultation

 Kingsley

01928 787621 or 07712
561782

Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood, pvc,

and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,
doors, patios, roof lights, and

greenhouses, mirrors fitted
Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given



IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS

Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891



Dates in June 2015

Wed 3rd WI meeting at KCC
Thurs 4th  Messy Church at The Hurst Chapel-4.30pm to 6.30pm for all
 the family-suitable for children up to 11 years old.
Sat 6th  2pm to 5pm at 18 Beechview Rd “Tea and Cakes in the
 Garden” in aid of the Hospice of the Good Shepherd.
Sat  6th   10am from KCC Village Litter Pick.
Sun 7th  Mersey Tunnel 10K run in aid of “Action for Children”

8th to 14th June –National Carers Week
Mon 8th  Noon to 1pm-Hurst Soup Lunch in aid of the charity “Tiny

 Steps”
Sat 13th  9.30am-12.30pm at The Hurst “Big Breakfast and Raffle”in aid of

“Camp Project Wales” Please see Wendy Withenshaw or Sue Wood
to book a place.

15th to 21st  –Refugee Week
16th to 23rd  World Environment Week

Sat  20th  –World Refugee Day
Sun 21st  Fathers’ Day + Hurst Chapel Anniversary
Thurs 25th -2.30pm at The Wyches:”Tea at Two Thirty”


